
 

 

 

   

 

 
CROESYCEILIOG AND LLANYRAFON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CYMUNED CROESYCEILIOG a LLANYRAFON 
Caring for the Community 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

BUSINESS PLANNING COMMITTEE  
WEDNESDAY 12th January   2022 AT 6.00PM 

 
Present:   
 
Cllr S Matthews (Chair)  
Cllr J Gauden 
Cllr A Rappell 
Cllr C Crick  
Cllr D Dewar 
Cllr N Davies 

       
             
Adrian Isaacs, Clerk 
Kelly Lewis , Administrator                        
 

   
1. Apologies 

 
Apologies were received from Cllr’s  Clark,   Evans  
 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 
None 
 

3. 
 
 
 

Minutes of Business Planning Committee Meeting 10th November 2021 
 
Members received and considered the Minutes of the BPC Meeting 10th  November 
 2021.  
RESOLVED: Members approved the Minutes  

 
4. 
 
 

Matters Arising 
 
Nothing additional to matters on the agenda .  

  
5. 
 
 
 
 
6.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Changing Rooms at  Woodland Road 
 
Planning  Department  asked for update  . 
 
 
Community Woodlands Fund  
 
Response to be sent to TfW highlighting trees removed at the Boating Lake & along the A4042.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
7.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Project Plan 
 
The updated plan was discussed and : 
 

- Planting of 4 trees at the Baptist Church  was agreed  
- Croesyceiliog Primary yet to contact CLCC about the Forest Schools Initiative  
- Croesyceiliog & Llanyrafon  Schools to be contacted about plans for Jubilee Celebrations  
- Memorial Trees , Cllr Matthews to contact Peakes   
- Bron Afon to be asked about  a joint agreement to replace all trees removed   
- TCBC & Bron Afon to be asked about forming a Community Group on tree & flower 

planting  
- TCBC to be asked to identify damaged bins & those smaller bins which need to be 

replaced by larger bins  
- Residents to be asked to identify locations requiring a litter bin   
- Cllr Crick to pursue planting of Oak Tree on the Highway green   
- TCBC to be asked about planting of wild seeds at the Boating Lake  
- Hanging Basket proposal to be put to residents , local shopkeepers & the Hwb 
- Richard Lloyd Evans to be contacted about  bird boxes   
- Conway Terrace residents to confirm financial contribution available for road 

improvements  
- TCBC to be requested to provide price to replace bench on the River Walk  
- CCYP defibrillator is awaiting installation date from TCBC 
- Pat Bates to be  chased about  traffic survey on the Highway   
- Street Poppies were a success -  find out cost of poppy nets  
- Woodland Road Memorial Area to be improved once Padel works complete eg rose 

garden border  
- Cllr Rappell to inspect the phoneboxes in Llanyrafon 
- Cllr Crick raised issue of grant applications not considered earlier in the year – 

organisations are to be advised grant applications can still be made & will be considered at 
Council  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
                                     

  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
      
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

 
 

  


